
Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 2nd September 2014 in the Damacre Centre Brechin.
Present

Derek Harper, Evelyn Clark, Frances Keats, Susan Barr, Paul Wright, David Mumford, George Garden and Eric Gray.

Councillors Evans and Houston.

Apologies for Absense.

Apologies were received were received from Grahame Lockhart and Amanda Taylor (Brechin Advertiser).
Minutes of Last Meeting.

Evelyn Clark, seconded by Susan Barr, proposed that minutes of the meeting held on 1st July 2014 be adopted as a true and accurate record.
Matters Arising.
The letters advising of the works and parking restrictions etc, in River Street were delivered to residents soon after the last meeting.
There was a meeting about the proposed hub mainly to do with how the building would be used. 

The Gardener Memorial Church has received funding to carry out a feasibility study into its plans to use soace for community projects.
Co-option of Member.
It was proposed by Derek Harper, seconded by Frances Keats, proposed that George Garden be co-opted as a full member of the Community Council. This was put to a vote and carried unanimously. 
Police Update.
There was no Police Officer present so there was no update.
Councillors Updates.
Councillor Evans said that funding had been applied for to extend the No 21 bus service direct to Dundee to cut out the need to change in Forfar which often results in missed connections.
There is no further update on the future of Pictavia but Visit Scotland will be leaving the site in October.

The Social Work and Health Committee of Angus Council has funded a rehabilitation officer for people with with visual problems until March 2015.
Angus Business week is the last week in September.

Business unit occupancy across Angus is 91% with Brechin doing well.

Parks Group.
George Garden, seconded by Derek Harper, proposed that we, being a constituted body, make applications for grant funding on behalf the Park Group. This was put to a vote and carried unanimously.
Community Council Updates.

Work has begun on the building of the new Community Campus.
Preliminary works have begun on River Street in readiness for the Flood Prevention Scheme. Discussions are ongoing about the future of the playpark. A question has been raised about privacy at No 32 River Street with the walkway at rear being high enough for users to see over the wall. Contact will be made with the site engineers to see what plans there are to avoid this. It was also commented thart there was no emergency phone displayed at the site.

A letter had been received from the Post Office outlining plans to move from their current location in Clerk Street to the newsagents in Swan Street. Concerns were expressed about the future of the sorting office which shares the same building. There are also concerns about the lack of parking and the heavier traffic in Swan Street.
Ward based funding may be available for benches and bins in St Ninians Square and the High Street with any money left over to be spent in Montrose Street.
A meeting will be held on 3rd September to discuss planting and bedding in the city.
It was noted that Brechin castle centre had applied for Liquor Licence but agreed there was no need for the Community Council to comment.

Reports.
Convenor.
Derek Harper said most of his report had been covered by earlier but he thanked the other members for their hard work and commitment over the past months with so much activity in the City.
Secretary.
The Secretary’s report had been circulated and was accepted.

Treasurer.

Frances Keats said that the accounts for the last financial year had been audited and submitted to Angus Council. The Community Council is doing well financially.
Planning.
Paul Wright said there were bno current planning issues.

AOCB.

Susan Barr said that the loose stone had all been removed from the former St Columbias Church, a survey had been carried out and they now awaited a safety certificate.
Initial discussions have been held on a Charrette for the City with a further meeting planned for the next day.

George Garden said he been approached by people concerned that the path between Townhead and Masiondue had been blocked. This is probably a right of way. Councillors Evans and Houston will follow this up.
The gates between Skinner’s Burn and the Cathedral are also locked at times. The Secretary will contact the Session Clerk at the Cathedral for clarification.

David Mumford said there was a problem with pedestrian safety in Southesk Street near the bus stop. The secretary will contact Angus Council to find out the criteria for a pedestrian crossing.

Date of Next Meeting.
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 7th October in the Damacre Centre at 7.30pm.
There being no further business Derek thanked the Attendees and closed the meeting at 845pm.

